Minutes of Annual Meeting

8/24/2007
Meeting called to order at 19:45, Campbell’s Boat Yard,  Oxford, MD

Roll call of fleets: 1 Potomac, 15 Oxford, Columbus, OH.

Old Business: Discussion of weight rule, 450 lbs. for modern boats and 430 lbs. gross weight for classic boats.  Bill Lane commented that differential weight made things more competitive but would like to see overall lowering of weight limits.  Steve Lavender commented that the weight limit seemed like it is working.  Ed Lutz commented that it allowed wooden boats to remain competitive.  Paul Hull commented that the real difference was in the stiffness of the boats.  Bill Lane pointed out that we need to do all we can to keep the old boats competitive as there are no new boats out there.
Treasurer’s Report:  Account balances and membership report.

Minutes of 2006 Annual meeting, as posted at the class web site. (should have been voted on and approved)
New Business:  Paul Hull brought up a plan to build tanked Penguin, similar to the way the Windmill class has developed a new, easy to assemble boat.  Envisions a number of pieces of plywood assembled on a jig.  We need a designer with a program who can draw up the boat and deliver a set of drawings to a fabricator.
Bud Dailey suggested taking an existing boat and tanking it.  Commented that the compound curves in the Penguin make it difficult to build without appropriate jigs/frames.

Scott Williamson brought up the trend to go towards one day regattas, and would like to see more two day events.

Discussion about next year’s internationals.  Steve Lavender likes the 3-day format, as it isn’t worth the travel time for a two day event.  A committee of Jonathan Bartlett, Bill Lane, and Bud Dailey were appointed to look into sites for next year’s event.

Election of Officers:  The following slate was proposed and unanimously elected.  Paul Hull, President, Jonathan Bartlett, Vice-President, Mike Hecky, Secretary, Charles Krafft Treasurer.

A vote of thanks to John Jenkins for many years of service as class secretary.  Also a vote of thanks to Kim Corkran and David Cox for their help in organizing this year’s event. Also thanks to the Tred Avon Yacht Club and  PRO Robert (Bubbles) Shattuck for their help in making this year’s Internationals a success..

Meeting was adjourned around 20:35. (it was dark, the mosquitoes were biting, and the Scottish Ice Cream man had left).
